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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – April 12, 2011
Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), called the meeting to order at 8:06 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:  Bruce Thompson, Kathleen Tischler, Steve Donovan, Scott DiGiorno, Matt Yee, Matt Scott, Pete Huston, Bill Wolf, Maria Minshall, Kelly Mehalko, & Jeff Marzina.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Bruce Thompson and second made by Scott DiGiorno to approve the amended minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report:
· Steve Donovan reported the total balance in checking, savings, and money market accounts is $47,895.85 
· Several spring sponsor checks were received.
· Approximately $10K paid out last month for a variety of expenses including registration fees, YES installment, and travel ref fees.  
· Pending expenses/invoices to be paid include uniform order costs, supplies, and paint as well as Larry Shaw who is submitting weekly invoices.  
· Flight 50/50 proceeds were $225 with the exception of Flight 1, which is still to be submitted and will be closer to $300.

President’s Report:    
· Brian Gorges stated his appreciation for Bruce Thompson chairing the meeting last month in his absence.

· The first two weeks of travel are going well and the first week of flights, although very wet, went well.  Moving flights to the high school field worked very well.  

· Magnets, 250 of which were ordered as a fund raiser, are now available.

· Regarding the PFC field use request and subsequent debate via email, Brian Gorges stated his own opinion from years prior has been other teams should not be using our fields.  Further discussion can take place.      
Committees:
Registration - 
· Simplification of the registration form & options were discussed and will be implemented.  
· All changes need to be in place by May 2 and early bird and multi-child discounts will be discontinued. 
· Flights fee structure will be $80 for fall & spring seasons, reflecting a $10 discount.  There continue to be single season options for $45 per season with a $20 non-resident fee.  
· Travel registration will be a full year cost and will continue to include flights at no charge.  Fee structure will be $115 for fall & spring seasons with a $20 non-resident fee, $3.50 Blue Sombrero fee, and $3 credit card fee, if applicable and not paying via check.  Uniform fees, which include initial team shirt, shorts, and socks, will increase to $30 to cover increased expense.
· A motion was made by Brian Gorges to utilize the above fee structure for Fall/Spring 2011 with a second by Bruce Thompson.  The motion passed unanimously.
Communications -
. 
· Work has begun on the website and it is coming along well with the banner complete.
· The registration deadlines were submitted to Rec News and The Chronicle.  Travel deadline will be July 1 with a season start date the last week in August.  Flight deadline will be July 15.
· Communication needs to take place to include flight players for the upcoming established travel tryout dates of June 2 & June 8 with a rain date of June 14. 
Risk Management – 

· Kathleen Tischler stated first aid kits were all distributed plus additional request filled after distribution to ensure all safety needs for players were met.
· Ice packs which were ordered for flights & travel were received.  Bruce Thompson took care of the flight distribution and all should now be covered and available to all coaches.  Travel needs were also fulfilled on a team-by-team basis.  Notification in a timely manner would assist with ordering, as well as quantity pricing.
· Email follow up of forms for incident/injury reporting were distributed and one injury report already returned for flight 5.  Appreciation was expressed for coaches’ and commissioners’ prompt submission of completed forms.  A reminder was given that players cannot return to play without a doctor’s clearance if medical personnel were consulted.
· Emergency information should be updated for the spring season for all players to include all changes and info should be provided to assistant coaches for access when coach is absent.

· Code of conduct responses for travel teams have been lax with initial message and responses began to come in with the first week of the season.  Only new players and parents are required to sign in the spring prior to play.   
· KidSafe clearances for coaches were completed although several new clearances delayed the process for team registration for the Saffer team.  Kathleen Tischler reiterated that this piece of information must be completed and proper documentation of the clearance must be forwarded to PA West or no team will be registered.

· Any coaches traveling to Edinboro should ensure they have their PA West clearance information in advance, specifically their number from the coaching certificate.

· KidSafe clearances for the adult referees have several still outstanding at this time.  Follow up is taking place through Matt Scott and compliance is mandatory.  As a note for the future, follow up after the referee course takes place is key to obtaining this clearance in a timely manner.

Referees – 
· Matt Scott stated the PA West in-house rec referee program was held and the shirts which will be used by refs are ready for distribution.
· Due to BPSA flight registration not being done through PA West, any future training will be the responsibility of BPSA as opposed to courses being conducted by PA West. 
· Matt Scott indicated that we will have a difficult time filling the ref slots for our games and we are in need of additional adult referees.  With the requirement of a Grade 8 ref on 3B games, it poses a difficult situation since ex-Grade 9 refs are no longer acceptable.  We will make accommodations as necessary to cover games.
· A mentoring program has been started to assist less experienced referees.  A more experienced ref will run line for a ref being mentored to assist and build game skills.  More experienced ref will be compensated at center fee.

· Coaches are encouraged to provide constructive feedback on site, i.e., a stronger whistle is needed, etc.  Flight commissioners were asked to communicate expectations to the newly certified refs.
Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 
· U16G team is attempting to register an additional player & is seeking an exception from PA West.
PR/Fundraising – 
· Magnets will be offered to travel team coaches first via email and they will order for their teams and collect money.  Flights will follow after travel.
· Travel teams will be selling strip tickets with five chances to win with a tentative start date of May 1.  Bill Wolf will follow up on this fund raising option.
· Brian Gorges stated that we need to commit $20K to the Park Avenue fund for the turf field.  We will also need to commit to a yearly annual contribution for a set time period.
· The possible opportunity of using a snack trailer was evaluated and after board discussion it was determined that the staffing, coordination and other challenges outweighed the potential benefits at the present time and we would not be pursuing.
· Chuck Stover approached Brian Gorges with the option for BPSA to assume responsibility for the Simmons Park snack bar as BP Recreation will no longer be handling this.
· Additional potential fundraiser items included seat cushions and BP Soccer mom shirts.
Flights – 
· Code of conduct forms will be wrapped up this coming week with the exception Flight 4 which will be an additional week.
· Trophies for Flight 1 – 4 will be ordered and Flight 5 item to be determined.
· Flight 4 girls’ parents expressed concern regarding flights being played in poor weather and resulting poor field conditions.
· Ten additional shirts were needed for flights.  Pinneys are now available.

Fields – 
· Poor conditions on field limit field usage day-by-day.  This situation is further compounded by others utilizing fields.
Equipment: 
· Tee shirts were provided to players until uniforms, which are not currently available, arrive.
Community Liaison – 
· No report.
Coaching Development –
· PA West conducted the u10-u12 coaching course in March. 
· Kelly Mehalko completed the flight manuals for flights 1, 2, and 3 and they are being distributed.  YES training personnel will be receiving copies and utilizing as well.  
Player Development –
· PA West conducted the u10-u12 coaching course in March. 
· Riverhounds will make themselves available to do an appearance for BPSA.

· The travel camp BPSA will be hosting will have four trainers and will be coming August 15-19.  Promotion of the camp needs to take place earlier than in prior years to raise participation rates.  Camp will be offered once again at a nominal fee and be used as a fundraiser.
Old Business – 
· None
New Business –
· Discussion regarding US Club Soccer affiliation will be tabled until the next meeting.
· Matt Yee requested permission to provide permission for solicitation of donations at flights for Officer Kuzak.  
 Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting May 10, 2011.
· Riverhounds camp 6/20 – 24 evenings.

· Summer Skills camp by Larry Shaw 4 weeks July & 1st week August

· Shoot to Score camp 7/11-15

· Youth Elite Soccer camp 8/15-19, 9 am – 12

· BPSA Travel camp – 8/15-19, evenings

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Brian Gorges & a second was made by Bill Wolf.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 10 10 PM.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
